July 5, 2011

SIR BRANCH 116

SECOND QUARTER 2011

FORM27 QUARTERLY REPORT

After 6 months we are at 20% of our 2011 goal of 25 new members as reflected on line 11 of the June Form27.  We started the quarter with 4 new members and with disappointment have only added one new member in the entire second quarter even though we did have 4 new applicants.  We may still see the remaining 3 return in coming months.   Please note that our Ladies Day Event was held in May.  
Our number of active members has gone to 249 due to 3 members passing on.   In addition one member who was on inactive status resigned due to leaving the area.  Our recruitment effort is still lacking even with constant reminders and reinforcement of our goal at each luncheon and Newsletter articles.  At our June Luncheon I introduced the, “Legacy of One …or more” concept that I learned about at the recruitment seminar held in April.  I actually read the text describing the concept to the entire membership stressing branch membership stability as the goal of the idea.  The other concept I am working on developing is the recruitment team concept where a director may lead a team of active members as an ongoing group from year to year.  Their task as a team will be to develop and implement a sustainable recruiting program.   
Our attendance numbers at our luncheon meetings continues to grow and consistently exceeds our goal of 70%.  Our June luncheon attendance topped at 80% exceeding our already high watermark of the last five months of the year by 2 percentage points.  In addition, at our April meeting we began photographing each member to add their name and picture on our newly revitalized Branch 116 website at (http://sir-web.org/116-web).  This initial thrust to get all members’ pictures on the website went well.  We will continue on an ongoing basis to take pictures of the remaining members and new members as needed.  This has been a very successful project. 
Our guest attendance has been fair although a slight drop off in April but going to 5 in June.  We are not sure why guests, who are given an application and newsletter when they attend our luncheon and are recognized during the luncheon at our guest table, do not follow through with the application.  This is a topic the BEC needs to address.

Overall our branch is healthy now but with an aging membership concern is there for the future.  Our meeting site and program is providing the right environment for our membership as evidenced by our attendance numbers.  We will continue to focus on membership with our sights set at our year end goal.  

Respectfully,

Ron Armijo

Big SIR, Branch 116

